Mrs. A. D. Hubanks, Carbon, Texas.

Dear Mrs. Hubanks:

In reply to your letter which has been received during Mr. Carten's absence, permit the writer to advise that no additional information has been received concerning your husband who was a prisoner of war at Oflag 64 in Poland since our letter to you of March 13.

As you probably already know, those in that camp were evacuated to other camps in the interior of Germany early in January at the time the Russian Armies advanced through Poland. Some of those boys were moved to Parchim, others to Hammelburg, and others to Stalag III-A at Luckenwalde. All of them have been liberated by now, however there must be so much congestion and lack of transportation facilities that information concerning these boys is slow in being released. There is a possibility that your husband may return to this country even before you hear anything else. At least I hope that is true.

With best wishes, I am

Yours very truly,

Secy. to A. G. Carter.